
From: Johnson, Albin <Albin.Johnson@admin.sc.gov>
To: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/11/2015 3:52:58 PM
Subject: RE: VPN token for secure access

I can schedule to suit you. I am meeting Christian at the Mansion sometime in the afternoon.
 
Albin Johnson
Senior Information Resource Consultant, Agency Computing Support Services, Division of Technology Operations
Division of Technology
 
The South Carolina
Department of Administration
1200 Senate St. Columbia, SC 29201
4430 Broad River Rd, Columbia, SC 29210
(803) 734-0291 | (803) 665-0714 mobile
 
Need Support?
(803) 896-0001 | (800) 922-1367 toll free | servicedesk@admin.sc.gov
 
From: Pisarik, Holly 

Sent: Friday, September 11, 2015 3:50 PM

To: Johnson, Albin

Subject: Re: VPN token for secure access
 
What does Monday look like for you?


Sent from my iPhone

On Sep 11, 2015, at 2:37 PM, "Johnson, Albin" <Albin.Johnson@admin.sc.gov> wrote:

Holly,
The IT staff have completed set-up for your VPN token, which will allow you to connect your 
laptop to the network when you’re out of the office.
Can you tell me a good time to bring it over and go over how to use it?
Thank you
 
Albin Johnson
Senior Information Resource Consultant, Agency Computing Support Services, Division of Technology 
Operations
Division of Technology
 
The South Carolina
Department of Administration
1200 Senate St. Columbia, SC 29201
4430 Broad River Rd, Columbia, SC 29210
(803) 734-0291 | (803) 665-0714 mobile
 
Need Support?
(803) 896-0001 | (800) 922-1367 toll free | servicedesk@admin.sc.gov
 
 
Note: Act 121 of 2014 (SC Restructuring Act of 2014) abolished the Budget and Control Board. Effective July 
1, 2015, the Department of Administration has been established. Please update your contact information.
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